

## 

July 2021

**SERVING AS:** 

Southwest USA
Field Director &
Director of Outreach
and Recruitment

**SERVING THROUGH:** 

Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 www.mwbm.org

## SENT BY:

Bible Baptist Church Pastor Ricky Gravley 110 Talley Avenue Rossville, GA 30741 706-841-2726

## **STAY IN TOUCH:**

nathansaunders@mwbm.org (406) 360-9392 Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

Thank you so much for your faithfulness to prayerfully and financially support our family! It has been a very busy and exciting couple of months! Since our last letter, we have been blessed with a full schedule of meetings that had us traveling to MS, AL, GA, DC, and FL. We are always so thankful for the privilege to present our ministry and to share our burden for church planting in the Southwestern United States. We praise the Lord that our promised support level is now at 62%! Please continue to pray that our remaining support will come in quickly and that God will fill our calendar for 2022.

Some of the most exciting opportunities that God allowed this summer were the times that we were privileged to challenge young people for the cause of world evangelism. In the month of June, I had the awesome privilege to encourage and challenge nearly 400 teens and young adults to surrender their lives to further the Gospel of Christ. God is still willing that all should come to repentance and He is still calling young men and women to obey His command to GO!

In our last couple of letters we asked you to please pray for the very first Reach the World Youth Conference that was held on June 19<sup>th</sup>. We are so grateful to report that we had a wonderful day and God truly blessed! We had a building full of young people seeking God's direction for their lives and many faithful missionaries with a heart and a passion to share their burdens with them. As a result, many surrendered their lives to go wherever God may lead them. We have several that are now pursuing missionary internships and we praise the Lord for their desire to serve God on the mission field. Please pray that God will help us to administrate all that goes into the internship program. This program is new to Macedonia and to us and we desire God's wisdom as we move ahead. Also, please pray for another Reach the World Youth Conference that we will be hosting in Delaware on Sept. 11. Our desire is that God will continue to open the doors for us to mobilize this conference all over the country.





Please continue to pray for us as we continue the ministry of deputation. We will spend the next few weeks in GA, SC, DE, NC, and IN, so we covet your prayers for safety and for God to have His touch on our family.

Thank you again for your faithful prayers and support! Nathan, Kelly, Luke, Logan, and Leah Saunders

